A DIGNIFIED REVOLUTION NEWSLETTER: MAY 2012

“Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful committed citizens can change the world - indeed it is the only thing that ever does" (Margaret Meade)

Follow us on Facebook and Twitter
HEADLINE NEWS

On 24 April the Guardian reported on the Panorama programme which showed the abuse of an elderly woman in a residential care home. The article was written by the Kath Parson, Chief Executive of the Older People's Advocacy Alliance, who is calling for independent advocacy to be available in health, social care setting and people's own homes. Kath is interested in pursuing resources to support more independent advocacy work in care homes and advocacy training for health and social care staff, and she is interested in hearing from anyone who share's this interest. Email Kath at kath.parson@gmail.com
On BBC Midlands Today, broadcast on Friday 11 May it was reported that social services had issued a safety order to protect an 82 year old woman, who was being treated in Cannock hospital, which is part of Mid Staffordshire hospitals. It came following an investigation by social services which showed that she had suffered physical abuse. It was found that there had been a failure to control the patient’s temperature, inappropriate use of a warming blanket, problems giving medications and inappropriate use of a hoist. 

ACTIVITY

During the last month we have:

· responded to the Consultation on the Social Services Bill (Wales) 

· responded to the Commission on nurse education that is hosted by RCN 

· continued to participated in the dignity in care group hosted by RCN (Wales) 

· written to the NMC to enquire whether they are investigating the nursing home featured in the Panorama programme on 23 April. They have responded to say that “the individual who carried out the abuse is not a UK registered nurse. There is a nurse mentioned in the broadcast who may have walked in to the room, but unfortunately they cannot be identified. We have written to the programme makers requesting additional information about the home”. 

· Written to the Ombudsman (Wales) regarding his report about the falsification of records at Bronglais hospital. We asked whether the Local Health Board would be monitored to ensure that action had been taken to address the issue, and whether the case had been referred to HIW and the NMC. We have received no response from the Ombudsman.

FEEDBACK

Thanks, as always, for the newsletter.  There are so many things that are relevant to us in here this month

It is appalling that the “treatment of elderly people in care is so bad that it meets the legal definition of torture" (Daily Telegraph report) Nothing will change as long as the Government fails to deal with Ageism in the same vigorous manner used for eliminating other forms of discrimination in the UK. Many thanks for your efforts on this issue, of great importance to everyone of us, as we will all become old at some stage.

I receive and regularly distribute the Dignified Revolution Newsletter to friends and past colleagues as an on-going example of 'excellence in practice'' and what is possible if one puts their mind to it. Your newsletter brings me hope for changes for the better. Those working for A Dignified Revolution are to be admired and respected for their diligence and care.

Recently there has been a lot of media publicity regarding Esther Rantzen and her campaign to ''help and support'' the elderly. My reason for emailing you now is to suggest you get her on board / or alternatively ride on her coat-tails to raise greater awareness of the work you do and hopefully in time it will cross the borders and those in the rest of England may benefit from the work you have long undertaken to raise the importance of the very special and specific care often needed for the frequently neglected elderly in our society.

GOOD NEWS STORY 

Gwent nurse wins award for outstanding service

Congratulations to Claire Aston, Aneurin Bevan Health Board’s head of complex care who has been awarded the Queen Mother’s Award for outstanding service, from the Queen’s Nursing Institute. An unswerving commitment to maintaining dignity and compassion for patients is at the heart of her work in Gwent, where she is responsible for managing teams delivering packages of continuing healthcare and other specialist nurse led care across the locality.

Congratulations also to Tanya Strange and Teresa Himmen, senior nurses at Aneurin Bevan LHB, who have won the Nursing Standard Community Nursing Award. Tanya and Teresa developed the only nurse-led multidisciplinary service for people with Huntington's disease in Wales after Tanya identified poor standards of care, a paucity of knowledge and skills among nurses, and inappropriate admissions to hospital or long-term care. The service provides rapid access to assessment and treatment, care close to, or at home, and carer support. It has cut unnecessary admissions to long-term care, improved the quality of care and saved money.

AWARDS

2012 Nursing Times Awards

The Nursing Times Awards 2012 is calling for entries in numerous categories including enhancing patient dignity. The award recognises initiatives that address aspects of care which compromise patient dignity or that ensure healthcare interventions do not unnecessarily compromise patients' privacy, independence or individuality. Entry deadline is 29 June 2012.   Click here to access more information.

CAMPAIGNS

Campaign to support carers in Wales

Join Helen Jones in her campaign to gain more support for carers in Wales.

Charity calls on Welsh public to Rule Out Abuse

Age Cymru is asking the people of Wales to support a campaign to introduce a law to protect adults from abuse. The charity’s Rule Out Abuse charter is calling for a legal duty to be placed on public bodies, including local authorities, to investigate cases of abuse or potential abuse reported to them. Click here to lend your support.

Nursing in Practice Respect Campaign

Nursing in Practice has launched a Respect campaign, which is aimed at shining a light on the hard-working nurses in general practices and out in the community. With your support, the goal is to get 100,000 signatures on its e-petition, which would then trigger a parliamentary vote to create a national day of recognition for primary care nurses. 

RESOURCES

Improving continence care for care home residents

The British Geriatrics Society (BGS), supported by the RCN, has launched a new poster campaign to improve continence care for care home residents. Tel: 020 7608 1369 if you would like to order copies of the poster, or download a copy from the BGS website
The dementia voice nurse service pilot

This Housing 21 briefing looks at data gathered over a 24 month period and shows the value of employing a dementia specialist end of life nurse based within a housing and care organisation. 

Taking their side: fighting their corner

This publication provides 16 stories which show the impact advocacy has not only on those being supported but also the wider impact on services and service providers, against the backdrop of legislation, human rights and the national dementia strategy. 

Stirling University Dementia Development Centre 

The Dementia Development Centre at Stirling University has produced some useful publications.  Click here to access ‘design features to assist patients with dementia in general hospitals and emergency departments 

National End of Life Care Programme

National End of Life Care Programme website contains some good information on dignity at the end of life.

New webpages for carers of people approaching the end of life

Dying Matters has launched new webpages to help carers of people approaching the end of life and those who support them

Adult Safeguarding Practitioners Network

Action on Elder Abuse safeguarding network is free to join and uses both face to face and website resources. Click here to complete and online application form.

Toolkit for improving care for frail older people

This is the third in a series of Royal College of Physicians acute care toolkits which aims to improve the care of the frail older patient. It recommends procedures for both initial assessment on admission and later comprehensive geriatric assessment.

Dignity Pledge case study

As part of the 1000 Lives Plus national improvement programme for Wales, a number of case studies around patient and person driven care have been developed. This includes a case study on the Dignity Pledge developed by Cwm Taf Health Board and its aim to support the delivery of dignified care for in-hospital patients.

FifePatients.com

FifePatients.com is an independent not-for-profit organisation whose purpose is to help patients complain effectively against NHS Fife.

Safely employing personal assistants

Action on Elder Abuse has produced a resource on how to safely recruit and work with personal assistants in order to remain independent and protected from harm. For more information tel: 020 8835 9280.

NEWS

Mentally ill man's detention in police cell breached his human rights

The Telegraph has reported that a violently mentally ill man who was kept in a police cell for more than three days without medical treatment suffered inhuman and degrading treatment.

Chief Nurse at Royal Berkshire hospital quits

The chief nurse at Royal Berkshire Hospital, who was revealed in getreading last month as unregistered, has quit. Nigel Davies, who is also director of public and patient affairs, became the sixth member of the hospital’s board to step down in the past two months.

Report says bullying is 'common' in parts of NHS Lothian

NHS Lothian has an inappropriate management culture which originates from the top level, according to a new report.

Bronglais Hospital diabetic patient's records falsified

The public services ombudsman in Wales has raised concerns over clinical record keeping at Hywel Dda Health Board. It comes as a report found staff at Bronglais Hospital in Aberystwyth, falsified the records of a diabetic man, who died a few months later. Source: BBC.

NHS failing to learn from mistakes

The Guardian has reported that the Ombudsman for England has criticised the NHS for failing to learn from its mistakes, days after a damning report into the death of a man with diabetes who suffered poor care at a hospital where staff appeared to have deliberately tried to cover up failings.

Nursing and Care Quality Forum outlines work to improve nursing care

The Nursing and Care Quality Forum, which aims to improve the quality of nursing care across all care settings will begin its work by identifying and supporting the spread and adoption of best practice across four areas.

Caring in crisis: the impact of the financial crisis on nurses and nursing

This Foundation of Nursing Studies country-by-country report looks at the impact of the economic crisis on nurses and nursing in Europe. It illustrates the current and future challenges facing the nursing profession, and offers a view of the specific dynamics in each country, as well as a tool to take action and tackle these challenges.

Intentional rounding: what is the evidence?

This National Nursing Research Unit briefing examines different approaches to intentional rounding and reviews available evidence.

Listen to what nurses are saying about staffing

Most nurses believe in setting minimum nurse to patient ratios, according to a recent report by Unison.

Hospital criticised by watchdog due to staff shortages

A Care Quality Commission report detailed a litany of basic failings  at Leeds General Infirmary. Telegraph news

My 10-point plan for change by Christina Patterson

Following her recent articles in the Independent Christina Patterson provides a 10 point plan to improve standards of care.

Nurse who frightened and intimidated patients and colleagues keeps her job

The Daily Mail has reported that a nurse who frightened, intimidated and swore at patients and colleagues at a private hospital has been allowed to carry on working provided she attends an anger management course.

Frail cancer patient died in handcuffs after nurses called police

The Mirror has reported that a patient, who was suffering with a tumour on his lung, died as he lay face down on the floor. He had been restrained by two hospital guards and two police officers after becoming agitated. 

Patients treated on corridors and waiting hours for treatment

Patients are being placed on hospital trolleys for hours on end and treated in corridors not appropriate for care, the Royal College of Nursing has warned, as it published results from a new ICM Research survey revealing the current state of the NHS frontline.

Nutrition screening survey in the UK and Republic of Ireland in 2011

This is the fourth annual BAPEN nutritional screening report and it reveals that malnutrition is not just a problem amongst older people, as it affects 26% of those aged between 20-29 years old who are admitted to hospital. The report highlights the need for consistent and integrated strategies to detect, prevent and treat malnutrition to exist within and between all care settings, not just in hospitals.

Mid Staffordshire Hospital

Mid Staffs report not expected until October

The Health Service Journal has reported that the Mid Staffordshire Foundation Trust public inquiry report will not be published until October. It will be delivered to the health secretary on 15 October when Parliament returns from autumn recess. 

Stafford hospital investigator berates CQC regulator

The worst scandal to hit the NHS over recent years may never have been exposed if Heather Wood, the official investigator, had been less skilled and determined. In her first interview since she retired from her investigative role in 2010, Wood says: "Stafford was the worst scandal because of the high number of deaths. It was difficult to pin down because so many of the emergency services were substandard and riddled with problems.

Doctor must stop breast surgery

BBC News has reported that a doctor who botched the care of three patients has been told he should not carry out breast surgery. Dr Brian Gwynn who works at Mid Staffordshire Hospitals NHS Trust, which runs Cannock Chase Hospital and Stafford Hospital, .was given a warning by the General Medical Council (GMC) as to his future conduct but was told he could continue to practice. 

RESIDENTIAL CARE

Abuse secretly filmed in 'excellent' London care home

The BBC has reported on the Panorama programme, broadcast on 23 April , which showed and elderly woman being physically assaulted by a male carer and mistreated by four others in a care home classed ''excellent'' by the national regulator, the Care Quality Commission.

Coroner slams care home after emaciated pensioner was admitted to hospital 

A coroner has launched a scathing attack on a care home after an emaciated pensioner was admitted to hospital weighing less than five-and-a-half stone.

Source: Daily Mail

Care homes warned to discuss 'do not resuscitate' forms with families

According to the Telegraph the NHS has warned GPs treating thousands of patients in care homes to follow the law and good practice on issuing "do not resuscitate" forms after apologising for not discussing the issue with a patient or his family.

Care home is told it must get better

Leading care charities and associations call for Government action on care failures

The Action on Elder Abuse charity is among those to have questioned the role of healthcare organisations the Care Quality Commission and the Nursing and Midwifery Council, after the BBC Panorama programme broadcast on Monday 23 April once again caused outrage over care home abuse that regulators failed to uncover. Source: Carehome.co uk

NHS trust on trial over care home stabbing

Enfield Independent has reported that a woman care worker was stabbed to death by a resident at a care home where he should never have been sent. 

A surprise CQC inspection may be on its way

Homecare UK has reported that CQC has announced that it will be conducting 250 unannounced inspections on homecare services over the next three months.  In this article, Homecare UK offers providers some practical advice in dealing with inspections as well as the inspection reports that follow. 

Research into care home design

An architect and post graduate student is carrying out research into care home design. Part of the research is looking at what the next generation would want from a care home and the researcher is asking people to complete a short questionnaire. Click here to access it. The next part of the research is focused on current residents to determine whether the current guidelines are reflective of what residents actually want. The link to the questionnaire for current residents can be found by clicking here.

EVENTS

British Geriatrics Society Spring Conference

16-18 May 2012, Llandudno in North Wales

The event starts with a special focus on the latest developments in the field of neurodegenerative disorders, including the practical and future management of dementia.  On Thursday 17 May, Lesley Griffiths AM, the Minister for Health and Social Services in Wales will introduce a session on the importance of maintaining dignity in healthcare.   For more information email bgs@hamptonmedical.com
Finally……

If you have any information that you would like to share with others please let us know and we will be happy to circulate it in the next edition of the newsletter.

Join the mailing list

If you are reading a copy of this email forwarded to you by a colleague we may not have your contact details.  If you would like to guarantee a regular monthly copy of the mailing send your details to info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

If you would like to unsubscribe email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 
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